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1. PURPOSE

The purpose of this report is to outline the key committee dates for current budget process and to agree the formal budget consultation period for the Council.

2. DETAILS

2.1 The Council meeting of the 15th December 2004 will be considering the adoption of a revised constitution for the Council. In accordance with section 4 of the proposed Budget and Policy Framework Rules, the Executive are required to outline the timescales for the budget process including the duration of the proposed consultation period. 
2.2 Appendix 1 outlines the key committee dates, from these it is proposed that the formal consultation period runs from the date of the Executive Meeting on 12th January 2005 to the setting of the budget by Full Council on 23rd February 2005. 

2.3 Given that this meeting is taking place prior to the Council considering the amended constitution on 15th December 2004, the setting of the above consultation period is also being done by reference of section 4.2 of the current Budget & Policy Framework by reason of needing a consultation period that is complementary to the operational framework within which the Council operates.

2.4 The notes included in Appendix 1 highlight that some of the committee dates are subject to confirmation. When considering the budget timeline, officers have identified an amendment that is required to the draft constitution to be considered by Council on 15th December 2004. Because the Policy and Improvement Committee are involved in the formulation of the budget through the consideration of proposals for Fees and Charges, it is considered more appropriate that the other scrutiny committee, Monitoring and Audit undertake the overall scrutiny role of considering the draft budget proposals of the Executive.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS

The Head of Finance and Corporate Development recommends;

1. That the formal budget consultation period runs from the period 12th January 2005 until 23rd February 2005 (as outlined in Appendix 1);
2. The Executive recommend that the Draft Constitution (to be considered by Council on 15th December 2004) is amended to facilitate the Monitoring and Audit Committee undertaking the scrutiny role on the draft budget proposals of the Executive.
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